
14 October 2021

MA. LOURDES G. FERRER, CESO III
Regional Executive Director
Department of Environment and Natural Resources-Region IV-B
1514 L and S Building, Roxas Boulevard, Manila

Attention: Mr. Eriberto B. Saños
PENRO, Palawan

This refers to the San Vicente Flagship Tourism Enterprise Zone (SVFTEZ) Sub-Technical 
Working Group (TWG) for the identification of priority areas to be reclassified as Alienable and 
Disposable (A&D) created during the San Vicente TEZ Secretariat meeting held on 16 June 2021
with the objective of assisting the DENR to expedite the processing of land reclassification in 
priority areas within the SVFTEZ which is urgently crucial to the development of the area.

Per the official communications received from the SVT Secretariat member agencies, the 
following are the designated representatives to the Sub-TWG who will work with the Department 
of Environment and Natural Resources (DENR) and will serve as point person for direct 
coordination:

Agency Designated member Contact Details
TIEZA EnP. Joven S. Bigoy jsbigoy@gmail.com

09989755573
Department of Tourism (DOT) Ms. Faye Angeli A. Reyes dot4b@tourism.gov.ph

(02) 8890-1014,
(02) 8459-5200 loc. 210

Department of Environment 
and Natural Resources (DENR)

Mr. Eriberto Saños penropalawan@denr.gov.ph
(048) 433-5638
(048) 434-8791

Local Government of San 
Vicente

Ms. Penny Pennel R. Molo

EnP. Jessie C. Velete

palawanmasso.sanvicente@g
mail.com, 09177282100
jessievelete@gmail.com
09175530163

Palawan Council for Sustainable 
Development (PCSD)

*No response yet oed@pcsd.gov.ph
(048) 434 4234

Bureau of Fire Protection (BFP) *No response yet opfm_palawan@yahoo.com
09998847641

In this regard, the undersigned respectfully recommends and strongly encourages the first 
convening of the Sub-TWG preferably within October 2021. To assist the DENR as the lead agency 
for this Sub-TWG, the SVT Secretariat may facilitate the release of official notices and provide the 
online platform for the meeting. As such, we would like to inquire about your preferred schedule 
for the meeting.   

Attached are copies of the official designation of representatives to the Sub-TWG by their 
respective agencies.

Thank you. 

HERNANDO A. ENAL
Chairperson, SVT Secretariat/Manager, TAMD


